Guria Telecon Minutes: 10/1/05 
Attendees: Ajeet, Sri, Caroline, Mukund, Nirmal

 

· Update from Sri: WAH just finished, having raised funds for Guria night shelter 

· Status update on the ground - land has been purchased for night shelter, development authority is prolonging permission, obtained permission from all departments (water, municipal, revenue dept) except for varanasi development authority 

· Can anything else be done in the meanwhile like water, elec, etc. - no, nothing can be done .. Unnecessarily prolonging.. Asking for bribe… can't construct anything since they'll give notice.. w/o getting permission, can build and then pay fine to court… 99% will get permission… 

· How long have they been denying? Legally they should give the permission w/in 3 mos.. Expect them to give permission once they understand there won't be a bribe… 

· Money sent earlier - total money recvd was ~ 9-10 lakhs, most of the money is remaining… 

· Have raised ~ $7400 for next phase of construction.. Sounds like money is not needed right now.. Yes… 

· Sri will be in India starting middle of Nov, in Bodhgaya Nov 24.. Anything Sri can do w/ devel authority? Sri to go with Ajeet to devel authority in Nov, see if that makes a diff… 

· Building permit was applied in Feb… 4 mos have exceeded, file is complete, permission can come any day now… 

· How much more time would you be willing to wait? Will wait and worst case will build w/o permission (as was done w/ school).. However, want to wait patiently.. Would take 8-10 mos to construct the whole shelter… 

· Balwadi school - confusing reports came in earlier … using both Balwadi and courtyard or only Balwadi? Had shifted to new bldg way back… community courtyard is no longer used.. 

· Follow thru with remaining qns on email, poor connection w/ India.. 

